

THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN-MINISTRY OF EDUCATION GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورة الصيفية / المستوى 3 (وثيقة محمية/محدود)

DATE: 25th of January 2016 (2) للمتقدمين لجميع الفروع الأكاديمية. TIME: 1 HOUR AND A HALF ملحوظات: (1) أجب عن جميع أسئلة هذه الورقة.

(3) عدد صفحات هذا الامتحان (4) صفحات و عدد الأسئلة (5).

Question Number One

Read the following text carefully, then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answer should be based on the text.

One of the most important issues in the twenty-first century is a scarcity of fresh water. A lack of water presents major hurdles to human development. Aside from fulfilling our need to drink, fresh water also plays a central role in agricultural production.

Water preservation is a major global challenge. Greater development and a perpetually increasing population has led to unprecedented demands on all of our resources, which has in turn led to an increased water shortage. This has prompted Jordan to support new water conservation programmes, which improve the efficiency of irrigation systems in rural areas. This includes empowering local cooperatives in the implementation of their knowledge to help improve lives through the conservation of water.

Ultimately, we need to curtail the unwarranted consumption of water if we are to prevail over the challenges facing Jordan today. Do you have any suggestions about how average Jordanians can contribute to cutting down on water? Please let me know your ideas.

Question Number One (20 points)

A.

- 1. What has led to unprecedented demands on all of our resources? (4 points)
- Quote the sentence which indicates that "fulfilling our need to drink is important" (3 points)
- 3. Find in the text a phrase that means reduce. (2 points)
- According to the text, the writer says that water is very important for our life to stay alive.. Explain this statement, suggesting three ways to reduce using fresh water.(3 points)
- 5. What does the underlined word" which refer to? (2 points)
- We need to curtail the unwarranted consumption of water. Write down the reason.(4 points)

11

"الجديد" في المختصر المفيد مركز الحاوي الثقافي 0795042090 اربد

توجيهي اكاديمي الحصن 0781805858-0791805858







THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN-MINISTRY OF EDUCATION GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورة الشتوية / المستوى الثالث/الكتاب القديم

DATE: Saturday 21th of January 2018 TIME: 1 HOUR AND A HALF ملحوظات: (1) أجب عن جميع أسئلة هذه الورقة. (2) للمتقدمين لجميع الفروع الأكاديمية.

(3) عدد صفحات هذا الامتحان (4) صفحات و عدد الأسئلة (5).

Read the following text carefully, then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answer should be based on the text.

The rainforest of the Amazon region of Brazil in South America covers five percent of the world's land surface and is home to at least 30 percent of the world's animals and plants. The area is also the home of 220,000 people from about 180 different tribes who live deep in the forest. The rainforest itself is an important environment but, because of its size and location, it also plays a vital part in controlling the world's climate. It does this by taking in carbon dioxide and releasing oxygen.

Farmers use most of the new land to grow Soya beans, which they export to other parts of the world to be used as animal food. Millions of chickens in western European countries are fed on South American Soya beans. Increasingly, some Soya beans are also being turned into food for human consumption; many vegetarian foods are based on Soya beans. Other areas of the rainforest are cleared by ranchers who use the land for their cattle, by loggers who sell the valuable tropical hardwood from the trees they cut down, or by oil companies who are trying to find more oil. These activities help to improve the economy of the region, but at the expense of the future of the global environment.

In addition to destroying ancient forests and changing the world's climate, deforestation is having a devastating effect on native populations who are dependent in the rainforest for everything they need, from food and tools to medicines and shelter.

Question Number One

A:

- 1. Mention how does the rainforest control the world's climate?
- Deforestation is having a devastating effect on native populations. Write down two effects
- Quote the sentence which indicates that" human activities affect the global environment."
- Find a word in the second paragraph that means" affecting the whole world"
- 5. What does the underlined word in the third paragraph" they refer to?
- 6. What does the underlined word in the third paragraph" itself" refer to?
- 7. replace the underlined preposition 'in' with the suitable one.
- Write the underlined number 180 correctly.

_			
н.	Critical	hin	kina:
υ.	Critical		niig.

Water is the most precious resource on earth. Think of this statement and, in two sentences, write down your point of view

Question Number Two (15 point)

A. Choose the suitable items from those given in the box to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 point)

dust, exotic, erode, forged, seeds

- 1. Fine dry powder that is made of very small pieces of earth is called
- After farmers plough their lands, they through
- 3. Yesterday, crowds of people through the streets towards the embassy.
- 4. There are many.....international restaurants in Jordan

B. Study the following dictionary entry carefully and answer the question that follows. Write the answer in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (3 point)

What does the three-part verb mean in the following sentences? Every year, engineers come up with new ways of saving water.2011

2 Secretaries use to spend most of their time <u>typing</u> letters and reports What <u>type</u> of music do you like best? Identify the difference in meaning for the underlined words

C. Choose the answer from those given to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.(4 point)

- 1. The of the world"s migrants move to find a better life.
- There would be a chaotic situation in society if there were no systems. (law, legal, legally)

Question Number Three (14 point)

A. Correct the verbs between brackets and Write the answer in your ANSWER BOOKLET.

- 1. Noor looks sleepy now. She has tines all the day. (be, play)
- 2. Irish people emigrated because so many...... of starvation.(die)
- 3. I two days at Aqaba last year.(spend)

B. Choose the suitable item from those given to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. 1. People writes notes in their diaries they don't want to forget important things. (because, to, in order)
 My grandfather, who is 70 years old, has been working in the garden since the early morning. I am sure he is very exhausted. (must be , can't be , shouldn't be)
The Jordanian people are awarethe need to protect their wildlife. (in , from , of)
The kids have been playing computer games two hours (since , from , for)
5. Most of the old houses by storm.
(destroy, is destroy, are destroyed)
6. In the sentence " building bridges can't be easy; they are complicated structures.; the speaker is
(almost sure that building bridges is easy, almost sure that building bridges is not easy, unsure whether building bridges is easy or not)
Question Number Four A. Complete each of the following sentences in a way it means the same as the sentence before it, and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET
1. I don't have the key of my office
2. People <u>have hunted</u> elephants for their tusks
Elephants
B. Study the following pair of sentences, and answer the questions below. Write the answer in Your ANSWER BOOKLET.(2point)
Amra: I wish I could speak French.
Batool: I wish I would get up early.
What is the function of Btool's sentence?

Question Number Five (15 points)

A.EDDITING (3points)

Imagine you are an editor in the Jordan Times. You are asked to edit the following lines that <u>have four mistakes</u>. Find out these four <u>mistakes</u> and correct the mistakes and write the answers in your ANSWER BOOKLET.

Because their routs, tranks, leaves, flowers, fruits and seedz are under constant attack from mammals plants can 'inject' painful or irritating substences into their enemies.

B- GUIDED WRITING

Read the information in the table below about ,and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET, write two sentences about the effects of cutting down trees using the appropriate linking words such as: and , but , tooetc.

The effects of cutting down trees

- cause a healthy problems
- leave the soil dry or dusty
- destroy the world's climate
- reduce the Oxygen

C. FREE WRITING: (7 points) In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following.

- Desertification is one of the most important problems that is face hundreds of countries all over the world, write an essay about the reason that causes desertification and the suitable ways to prevent our country from its effects.
- 2. Most students in your country try to find a summer job while they are still students. Write a letter to your friend about the advantages and disadvantages of these jobs telling him the effects of these job on their career in the future. (You're Name Jihad. Your address is P.O. Box1664, Amman, Jordan)

Question Number One

- A1. Greater development and a perpetually increasing population
- Aside from fulfilling our need to drink, fresh water also plays a central role in agricultural production
- 3. cutting down on
- 4. observe unusual animals up close and learn about their behaviour.
- 5 animals
- 6. want to see animals that they cannot see in their own country.
- many people, including environmentalists, believe that zoos help to protect animals which are in danger of extinction

B. Critical Thinking

I think that's right because most of living things depend on water and our planet without water looks like a grave.

Question number Two

- A. 1. dust 2. seeds 3. forged 4. exotic
- B. find/ write use a machine kind/sort
- C. majority / violent / legal

Question Number Three

A been playing, had died, spent,

B because /must be /of /for /are destroyed /almost sure that building bridges is not easy

Question Number Four

- A had the keys of my office
- 2. elephants have been hunted for their tusks
- B annoyance/ criticism

Question Number Five

A.EDDITING

roots, trunks, seeds, substances

B. GUIDED WRITING

There are many effects of cutting down trees, such as causing a healthy problems and leaving the soil dry dusty, too. Another thing is destroying the world's climate./ also, cutting down trees can destroy the world's climate.

C. FREE WRITING